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From:
Sent: 05 April 2019 17:06
To: Licensing
Cc: Councillor Claire Darke; Councillor Craig Collingswood
Subject: Fresh Food & Drink Ltd, 43 Newhampton Road West, WV6 0RY

Dear Licensing Services 

I am writing in response to the application by Fresh Food & Drink Ltd, 43 Newhampton Road West, WV6 0RY for a 
licence to sell alcohol 7 days a week from 5am – 11.00pm. This shop is in an area that experiences high levels of 
Anti- Social Behaviour which includes street drinking, rowdiness and littering, drug use and dealing. The shop is near 
a busy pedestrian crossing point and close to residential properties. It is also close to the Avion Centre which has 
many problems as outlined above. This is my local high street & shopping centre and I am appreciative of the work 
by many agencies including the Council and Police, with local people to improve the area by tackling these problems. 
Providing a licence which would allow the sale and purchase of alcohol all the time in this area is a retrograde step 
and would contribute to the problems experienced by local people and businesses. This property is in the 
Cumulative Impact Zone in recognition of the problems in the area associated with the misuse of alcohol and 
increased availability & the threat to public safety, increase in crime, ASB and public nuisance. For all these reasons I 
would ask you not to grant this licence.  

Kind regards, 

Amanda Bevan 
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From:   
Sent: 17 April 2019 16:52 
To: Licensing <Licensing@wolverhampton.gov.uk> 
Subject: Premises licence application objection. 
 
Re Application for Licence to sell alcohol at Fresh Food & Drink ltd, 43 Newhampton Rd West. 
 
As a local resident, I object to this licence. The area in and around the Avion Centre currently has a serious problem 
with alcohol consumption, drug dealing, fights and people begging to support these habits. Local people would like 
less access to alcohol not more. I object to an extra sales point for alcohol which will draw people to the area, 
especially from 5am for which there is no justification or need. I very much hope this application will be rejected. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
Christine Collings 

 



1

 

 
 
 

 

From: Councillor Craig Collingswood  
Sent: 08 April 2019 19:20 
To: Licensing <Licensing@wolverhampton.gov.uk> 
Subject: Re: New Premises Application - PRE1382 Fresh Food & Drink Ltd, 43 Newhampton Road West, 
Wolverhampton, WV6 0RY 
 
Dear Licensing, 
 
I would like to formally object to a license being granted, at the above establishment, to sell alcohol on the grounds 
of Crime and Disorder and Public Nuisance. 
Unfortunately, there are already an abundance of shops selling alcohol in this local area. 
Anti Social Behaviour is problematic here, so much so that much work has been put in by both Officers and 
Councillors here in trying to reduce street drinking and improve public safety. 
There is also a residential establishment / hostel for people with drink problems nearby and additional shops in 
which to purchase alcohol does not help them or indeed local residents who experience drink fuelled related ASB. 
 
Please ensure that my objections are submitted. 
 
Kind Regards. 
 

Councillor Craig Collingswood.  
Park Ward. Wolverhampton City Council.  
Tel. 01902 551218 
Mobile. 07880 175071 
Email. craig.collingswood@wolverhampton.gov.uk 
Twitter. @CJCollingswood 
 

 

 
 

 
  

 
 

  
 

 
  



1

 
 
 
 

 

From: Councillor Claire Darke  
Sent: 05 April 2019 17:59 
To: Licensing <Licensing@wolverhampton.gov.uk> 
Subject: Fwd: Fresh Food & Drink Ltd, 43 Newhampton Road West, WV6 0RY 
 
Dear Licensing services 
I share the concerns expressed in the email below. 
Please keep me informed. 
Regards 
Cllr Darke 
---------- Forwarded message ---------- 
From:  
Date: 5 Apr 2019 17:06 
Subject: Fresh Food & Drink Ltd, 43 Newhampton Road West, WV6 0RY 
To: Licensing <Licensing@wolverhampton.gov.uk> 
Cc: Councillor Claire Darke <Claire.Darke@wolverhampton.gov.uk>,Councillor Craig Collingswood 
<CouncillorCraig.Collingswood@wolverhampton.gov.uk> 

Dear Licensing Services 

I am writing in response to the application by Fresh Food & Drink Ltd, 43 Newhampton Road West, WV6 0RY for a 
licence to sell alcohol 7 days a week from 5am – 11.00pm. This shop is in an area that experiences high levels of 
Anti- Social Behaviour which includes street drinking, rowdiness and littering, drug use and dealing. The shop is 
near a busy pedestrian crossing point and close to residential properties. It is also close to the Avion Centre which 
has many problems as outlined above. This is my local high street & shopping centre and I am appreciative of the 
work by many agencies including the Council and Police, with local people to improve the area by tackling these 
problems. Providing a licence which would allow the sale and purchase of alcohol all the time in this area is a 
retrograde step and would contribute to the problems experienced by local people and businesses. This property is 
in the Cumulative Impact Zone in recognition of the problems in the area associated with the misuse of alcohol and 
increased availability & the threat to public safety, increase in crime, ASB and public nuisance. For all these reasons 
I would ask you not to grant this licence.  

  

Kind regards, 
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-----Original Message----- 
From: Councillor Lynne Moran  
Sent: 05 April 2019 12:31 
To: Licensing <Licensing@wolverhampton.gov.uk> 
Subject: Application to sell alcohol at 43 Newhampton Road East 
 
We wish to make written objection to the above application which if granted would facilitate the 
sale of alcohol in the area from 0500 to 2300 Monday to Sunday. 
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The basis upon which we object is first and foremost that this area is designated a Cumulative 
Impact Zone - the Avion Centre is nearby. The applicant will therefore need to demonstrate that 
the proposed sale of alcohol 18 hours daily will not contribute to the current legal of crime and 
disorder in the area related to the use of alcohol. Furthermore that public safety in and around the 
Avion Centre will not be compromised still further if the application is approved. 
 
The current Task and Finish Group working within Public Health on the social and community 
impact of nuisance and criminal behaviour on the Avion Centre would want to hear the applicant 
explain, as we would, that yet another outlet selling alcohol would not contribute to the current 
levels of public nuisance. 
 
Safeguarding children and vulnerable people is more difficult as I am not privy to specific cases in 
this respect.  However, given what we and the police know about the impact excess alcohol use 
and substance misuse/drug dealing, generally in the Avion Centre, there is a risk that children and 
vulnerable people will be exposed to negative influences.  Extra supplies of alcohol over and 
above those already present are unlikely to reduce this risk. 
 
Regards 
 
Councillors Lynne Moran and Obaida Ahmed St Peter’s Ward 
 
Sent from my iPad 
[https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.wolverhampton.gov.uk
%2Fmedia%2Fimage%2F6%2Fj%2Fsocialmedia.png&amp;data=02%7C01%7CElizabeth.Gregg
%40wolverhampton.gov.uk%7C171d4b2943fe4e1fd08908d6b9c6ad1a%7C07ebc6c370744387a6
25b9d918ba4a97%7C0%7C0%7C636900660294630364&amp;sdata=UPsMDIv3v9gDnnY443EY
4dzwEjPo0W03VJedZsM2vN4%3D&amp;reserved=0]<https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.c
om/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.wolverhampton.gov.uk%2Fsocial-
media&amp;data=02%7C01%7CElizabeth.Gregg%40wolverhampton.gov.uk%7C171d4b2943fe4
e1fd08908d6b9c6ad1a%7C07ebc6c370744387a625b9d918ba4a97%7C0%7C0%7C6369006602
94630364&amp;sdata=09Zz4lXGqXiDinnAL8Bw2MkKcIO%2B%2Baul%2BNaID0JUlvQ%3D&am
p;reserved=0> 
DISCLAIMER: This email and any enclosures are intended solely for the use of the named 
recipient. If this email has a protective marking of PROTECT or RESTRICT in its title or contents, 
the information within must be subject to appropriate safeguards to protect against unauthorised 
or unlawful processing and against accidental loss or destruction or damage. PROTECT and 
RESTRICTED information should only be further shared where there is a legitimate need. If you 
are not the intended recipient, or responsible for delivering it to the intended recipient, you may 
not copy, disclose, distribute or use it without the authorisation of City of Wolverhampton Council. 
If you have received this email in error please notify us by email to 
postmaster@wolverhampton.gov.uk and then delete it and any attachments accompanying it. 
Please note that City of Wolverhampton Council do not guarantee that this message or 
attachments are virus free or reach you in their original form and accept no liability arising from 
this. Any views or opinions expressed within this email are those of the writer and may not 
necessarily reflect those of City of Wolverhampton Council. No contractual commitment is 
intended to arise from this email or attachments. 
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From:   
Sent: 04 April 2019 23:06 
To: Licensing <Licensing@wolverhampton.gov.uk> 
Subject: Euro Shop (New alcohol license) 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
This email is with regards a new alcohol license application to council. I believe Euro Shop on Newhampton Road 
Wolverhampton have applied for a new license to be able to sell alcohol from 5am to 11pm. With all the problems 
we have had with Avion Centre we just don’t need this round the corner from the premises. 
 
Also I believe with all the good work currently going on by council and partners at the Avion Centre we don’t want to 
go backwards with this license. I feel it would create more trouble in the area and I strongly object to this license. 
There is already a lot of alcohol related problems in the area.  
 
My details are as follows: 
 
Qaiser Azeem 

 
 

 
 
I would like Cllr Obaida Ahmed of St Peters ward to represent me in-case of any appeals.  Please keep me updated 
with the developments and if you require any further information, do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Thank you very much. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Qaiser Azeem 
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-----Original Message----- 
From:   
Sent: 06 April 2019 16:42 
To: Licensing <Licensing@wolverhampton.gov.uk> 
Subject: Objection to Euro Shop Alcohol Licence  
 
Whom it may concern,  
 

 
 

  
 

 
I would like to object to the Euro Shop obtaining an extended alcohol licence as this will cause 
more anti social behaviour within the area. It is a Cumulative Impact Zone and it would be a step 
backwards in trying to make the area a safer community for families and other businesses.  
I don’t wish to attend any appeal and l am happy for Councillor Obaida Ahmed to represent me.  
 
Kind regards 
Shafiqa 
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From:   
Sent: 12 April 2019 08:53 
To: Licensing <Licensing@wolverhampton.gov.uk> 
Subject: Objection to licensing application 
 
Dear Sir/Madam  
 
I am writing to you with regards to the Premises Licence Application on your website 
(https://www.wolverhampton.gov.uk/licences/current-applications) submitted under the Licensing Act 2003 by Fresh 
Food & Drink Ltd, 43 Newhampton Road West, WV6 0RY for a licence to sell alcohol Monday to Sunday 0500 to 
2300 hours. 
 
I would like to object to this application on the grounds of significant risk of negative externalities likely to be caused 
by sale of alcohol in this location. The area already suffers from several examples of anti-social behaviour (many of 
which have alcohol as a contributory and complicating factor) and one can only imagine these existing issues will be 
exacerbated if this application is permitted.  
 
Given the work being done by residents, community groups, Police and Council to improve the area I believe it will be 
a major retrograde step and a kick in the teeth for these hardworking community-minded people. 
 
Furthermore given the premises is in a CIZ I would ask you as a resident of Whitmore-Reans and regular frequenter 
of this area to refuse this licence.  
 
If I am available when this matter is discussed I am happy to attend in person to voice my objections. If I am unable to 
attend I would like to nominate my Councillor Obaida Ahmed to represent me. 
 
yours sincerely 
 
Zahid Ali 

 
 

 
 


